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Water Resources Department 


725 Summer St NE, Ste A 


Salem, OR, 97301 


Phone: 503-986-0900 


Fax: 503-986-0904 


         


 


 


June 4, 2020 


 


RONALD ASPAAS WWC #1445 


HANSEN DRILLING COMPANY INC / MESA  


6711 NE 58TH AVENUE  


VANCOUVER, WA 98661 


 


 


FINAL ORDER 


Dear Mr. Aspaas: 


 


The Special Standards Request Form you submitted for owner: Cascade Natural Gas, for a Cathodic Protection 


Geotechnical Boring in Deschutes County, located in the right-of-way at the intersection of NW 12th Street and Trenton 


Avenue, in Bend Oregon, of the Southeast corner of the Southeast corner of Section 30, Township 17 South, Range 12 


East of the Willamette Merdian, is hereby approved for the following: You may use the material Loresco SC-3 (Super 


Conducting Earth Contact Backfill) as a backfill in this geotechnical boring as requested on your Special Standards 


Request Form dated May 29, 2020. Stipulations of this Special Standard Request approval are: that the mixing and 


installation of the Loresco SC-3 backfill be conducted in accordance with the manufacturer’s guidelines, the PVC 


vent line be equipped with a lockable cap and lock, and that portion of the PVC line that extends above surface 


grade be protected from damage by the use of a metal casing with a lid. A copy of your Special Standards Request 


Form is enclosed. 


 


The Well Construction Standards serve to protect ground water resources. By approving and issuing this special 


construction standard the Oregon Water Resources Department is not representing that a well or geotechnical boring 


constructed in accordance with this condition will maintain structural integrity or that it meets engineering standards.  


The well constructor/or landowner is responsible for ensuring that a well or geotechnical boring is constructed in a 


manner that protects ground water resources as required under Oregon Administrative Rules 690-200 through 690-


240. 


 


If you have any questions concerning this letter, I may be contacted at (503) 986-0852, or by e-mail at 


Travis.N.Kelly@oregon.gov. 


 


Sincerely, 


 


 


Travis Kelly, Coordinator 


Well Construction Program 


Well Construction and Compliance Section 


 


enclosure  


 


cc: William Nashem, Well Inspector, SC Region 


 


 


 


 
This is a final order in other than contested case. This order is subject to judicial review under ORS 183.484. Any petition 


for judicial review must be filed within the 60 day time period specified by ORS 183.484(2). Pursuant to ORS 536.075 and 


OAR 137-004-0080 you may either petition for judicial review or petition the Director for reconsideration of this order. A 


petition for reconsideration may be granted or denied by the Director, and if no action is taken within 60 days following 


the date the petition was filed, the petition shall be deemed denied. 







































